TO: Chair McCray, Vice Chair Schleifer, and Members of the Budget & Appropriations Committee

FROM: Blaire Ann Postman, 320 S High Street, Baltimore MD 21202 

My name is Blaire Postman. I am a resident of Baltimore City District 12 in Little Italy. I am submitting this testimony in support of Council Bill 25-0036- Baltimore City Payment in Lieu of Taxes Task Force, and urge a favorable report with no weakening amendments.. 
I proudly bought a home and moved to Baltimore from the greater DC area 3.5 years ago and plan to live here the rest of my life.  Baltimore is amazing talent, resilience, energy and - well - fun.  It also cares about its people but is unusually hamstrung in finances to improve what most people agree needs improving, from roads, to schools, to support of fire and rescue services and more.  Baltimore taking a loss by servicing these enormous “non-profits” many with incredibly high revenue and/or endowments feels wrong and downright immoral at this time.  How dare we complain, for one example, about those without homes looking for a safe place to go to the bathroom while these institutions are using up our limited city resources?  These are fine, beloved institutions.  But it is time they pay their fair share.
Thank you for your serious consideration of these issues.
I respectfully urge this committee to pass Council Bill #25-0036 without any weakening amendments. 
